COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS 

SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE (1)
Monday 19th June 2006
Question No. 21
QUESTION: Councillor J. Neville
"To ask the Manager to have contact made with *details supplied with a view to discussing a possible lease/licence which would allow the Centre to expand /relocate from its current premises and will the Manager make a statement on the matter?"
REPLY:
Saint Kevin’s Family Resource Centre, currently operate from Saint Kevin’s Girls School in Kilnamanagh. The purpose of the Resource Centre is to help ascertain and meet growing social development and educational needs experienced at individual family and community levels. It is open as a resource to all who live in the catchment area of Kilnamanagh, Kingswood and Tymon. They are a limited company run by a voluntary management board of nine people, including the Community Gardai and Tallaght Youth Service. 

They employ one full time administrator and one full time co-ordinator, which are fully funded by the Department of Social and Family Affairs. There are also three childcare workers funded through Pobail. The Centre operates from 9.00am to 9.30pm Monday to Friday and the following are some of the services provided: 
· Foroige – Talaformia Youth Club

· Adult Education 

· 2 Therapy Rooms – Reiki, Counseling etc.

· Childcare

· Little by Little – Group for young people with disabilities.

· Golden Years Group. 

Other user groups include the ICA, Irish Wheelchair Association, Irish Dancing, Yoga, Set Dancing. 

The Centre currently rent space from the Board of Management of the Girls Primary School at a cost of €8,000.00 per annum which is funded by the Department of Social and Family Affairs. 

With school numbers dropping in St Kevin’s Girls School and in St Kevin’s Boys School, both run by separate boards of management, the Resource Centre is concerned that the two schools may amalgamate hence they are requesting a permanent site in the Kilnamanagh area. They operate independently from the Kilnamanagh Youth and Family Centre which is currently being expanded. There are currently no available Community premises within the area that could be made available to the Resource Centre to meet their requirements. Every effort will be made to assist the Resource Centre in identifying a suitable alternative premises.
